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SUCCESS!  WE ARE BEGINNING TO “MAKE ALL THINGS NEW”
Congratulations to all of the members and friends of our church. We did it! We have

successfully completed the gift and pledging portion of “Making All Things New: Phase

One”. At our Annual Congregational Meeting on May 21, we voted to proceed with a

campaign to raise $32,000 to repair the stained glass windows in the sanctuary. With

pledge and gift responses totaling $32,200 at this time, we will sign a contract with

Staige Stained and Leaded Glass Restoration to make the necessary repairs as soon as

they can in 2024.

Thank you to all those who made pledges or contributions toward the campaign. The work

must be done, and while we might wish for a better, easier time to take care of things -

sometimes difficult times make us work a little harder and stand a little stronger. There

will always be challenges on the horizon. Sometimes it will be issues like the physical

needs of our beautiful facility, other times we may face issues we haven’t even dreamed

of! We believe that God has kept this congregation alive and vibrant through 125 years of

ministry for a reason; God has more ministry in store for us today and tomorrow.

Once again, we thank the members of the Capital Campaign Planning Team: Bill Bond,

Carolyn Heatwole, Jeanne Mantsch, Joe Mueller, Karen Oftedahl, and Ray Shupe, as well

as the members of the Property Team: Claude Zimmerman, Gary Tackes, Bill Bond, and

Joe Mueller for the work that went into making the campaign a success. Please know that

if you would still like to contribute to this campaign, any additional funds will be placed in

a new “Building Fund” dedicated to repair and maintenance of the church building.

                            

                                                                             Congratulations and God’s Blessings to all!

                                                                                                                            Pastor Scott
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We celebrate one

Sunday morning

worship service at 9:00

through Labor Day

weekend. 

WORSHIP WITH US 

If you have a

celebration, prayer

request, or other

contribution for the

newsletter, please email

us 7-10 days before the

first day of the month. 

CONTRIBUTE TO
THE NEWSLETTER

HELP FIGHT INVASIVE TEASEL IN CREEKSIDE
COMMONS ON SATURDAY MORNING, AUGUST 5
Please come lend a hand in removing teasel on Saturday

morning, August 5, starting at 8:30. It was back in August of

2021 that Jane Spalding took notice of an invasive species

that was quickly taking over the Creekside Commons area.

That first summer a small group gathered and cut down

hundreds of plants and took them over to the city disposal site.  

We all learned that teasel is a very aggressive plant, grows to a

height of over 8 feet, and sends seeds out by the thousands. It

will take over prairie and grassland areas if left unchecked.

Because of its multi-year life cycle, we knew it would be back

again for several years. Last summer, another group gathered

to remove the plants, there were still hundreds, but probably

only half as many as the first year. And now, in year three, we

have made a real difference because this summer there are

only dozens of plants! Please help us continue tackling this

invasive plant.

Helpers
removing teasel 
last summer.



We were proud to send high school junior Taylor Ulicki on her

way to work on a Mission Trip with members of Pilgrim UCC in

Grafton last month. Taylor and Josh Jacque attended a Mission

Trip to Appalachia in July of 2022 with Pastor Scott. This year,

Taylor was our congregation’s only representative to travel with

the annual mission trip group from Pilgrim. They chose an urban

setting and worked with the Urban Mission Experience in St.

Louis. The UME started in 2006 by a group of experienced

mission trip leaders in the United Church of Christ. The program

is hosted at Epiphany UCC, a small but mighty faith community

in the Benton Park neighborhood of St. Louis.

We are very fortunate that Taylor and members and leaders of

Pilgrim UCC will worship with us on August 20 to share

highlights and lessons learned from their week-long mission

experience. We will learn more about UME’s ministry and

perhaps inspire our high school youth to participate in a mission

trip next summer! Hope you can join us during the 9:00 service

for this special presentation!
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LEARN MORE ABOUT TAYLOR’S JULY MISSION TRIP ON AUGUST 20

You are invited to join the BBQ Bible Study group this month on Wednesday evenings from

5:00 to 7:00. Scott will be preparing Italian sausage on August 2, cheeseburgers on August

9, and hotdogs on August 16 - you are invited to bring a side dish to share. Everyone enjoys

dinner and conversation together followed by watching an episode of “The Chosen”. After

viewing we have a lively discussion of the themes and plot. We began in June with season

one, episode one and will be watching episodes six, seven and eight this month. We will

have watched the whole first season of “The Chosen” by our last class for the summer,

August 16. Join the group for dinner, conversation, and reflection!

BBQ BIBLE STUDY WITH “THE CHOSEN” CONTINUES THIS MONTH

Taylor Ulicki,
front row right,
with the mission
trip group in 

St. Louis. 
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It's time for a new Ministry Options survey and we hope everyone will take part! In the spring

of 2022, we invited church members and friends to fill out a Ministry Options Survey to

indicate the areas of church life they wanted to put their time and talents toward. The

response was quite good. The Church Council and Pastor Scott were able to use the results

to connect needed volunteers for specific ministries. From hosting Fellowship Hour, to

maintaining Creekside Commons, to creating a Pastor Parish Relations Team and

reestablishing a Congregational Care Team, your responses were put to work for the

ongoing ministry of the church. 

We are inviting everyone to participate again this program year. The survey once again has

an incredible variety of ways that anyone, and everyone, can be involved in the ministry,

mission, and service on behalf of the congregation. Many of the same ministry options

remain and there are new opportunities that have risen in importance over the past year or

two. Even if you filled out the survey last year, please fill it out again this year - there may

be some things you would be willing to try now, that you weren’t sure about last year, and

maybe a new ministry to try, or even add your own new idea if you don’t see something you

believe we could be doing!

The ministry options are divided into different areas of our church represented by the Team

Representatives on Church Council: Christian Education, Stewardship, Community

Outreach, Liturgy, Staff Support and Review, Fellowship, and Property. It is an incredible

collection of ministry actions that happen in our church every week, every month, and

throughout the year. We are so fortunate to have talented members and friends that make

our ministry happen in our church.

But it’s not magic that these ministries are carried out.  These things happen because folks

like you are making them happen. Please click the button below to fill out the survey or you

may complete a paper copy at church. Thank you for helping with the ongoing work of our

church!

NEW 2023-2024 MINISTRY OPTIONS SURVEY

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSemNVZLl0em4-BG04pZbaqSU4j-tNuKa2kO-RDWLVMFuOdisA/viewform?usp=sf_link
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The Church Council took the month of July off, as they do each year. The new Council, with

select members elected at the annual Spring Congregational Meeting this past May, will

meet on August 10. The Council, which holds meetings on the second Thursday evening of

each month, gathers in person with an option for attending virtually through Zoom. This has

allowed our busy Council members to attend meetings from home, while away on business

trips, and even from the parking lot of their child’s rehearsal or practice. Meetings usually

last about an hour and a half. 

The Executive Team, comprised of the Moderator, Associate Moderator, Clerk, Treasurer,

and Pastor, meets on the first Thursday evening of the month and puts together an agenda

for the Council. The Council always shares a devotion at the beginning of the meetings and

end every meeting with prayer. Each Team Representative has an opportunity to share the

events and activities of their ministry area. The group also discussed the ongoing business

of the congregation - financial news, worship ideas, Church School activities, and more. 

Please note - the Treasurer and Stewardship Team Representative positions are currently

vacant. If you would like more information about either of these positions, please contact

the Church Office (office@portucc.org) and we will put you in contact with our Moderator,

Jason Jacque. Please be thinking of the Church Council as they prepare and plan for our

upcoming program year.

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETS ON AUGUST 10

Executive Team 

Moderator: Jason Jacque (2024) 

Associate Moderator: Jodi Cowen (2024)

Clerk: Rhonda Thompson (2025) 

Treasurer: currently vacant (2025) 

Team Representatives 

Christian Education: Shandy Roehrig (2024) 

Fellowship: Jennifer Dimmer (2025) 

Staff Support and Review: Ken Matthews (2024) 

Property: Bill Bond (2025) 

Community Outreach: Eric Olson (2024) 

Liturgy: Tracy Greymont (2025) 

Stewardship: currently vacant (2025)
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Hello Church Families, 

I hope you have all been enjoying the warm weather and the long days of summer. I'm

certain the subject of Church School has not been top of mind for you, but it certainly has

been for me. My mind is swimming with ideas for the year ahead, a desire to see the smiling

faces of our congregational youth, and a hope that we may make some new friends in the

year ahead. Recently I stopped by our storage closet to take inventory for the year ahead.

You may not know, but our Church School Team has been incredibly thrifty these past

several years. Most of the supplies we have used to create our monthly craft has come from

a wide variety of odds and ends. We were delighted to find a large volume of popsicle sticks

this year, which were eagerly used to make our wishing well craft as well as our "families"

for our lesson on what it means to be a church. We leveraged construction paper, clothes

pins, fabric scraps and even ribbon to make our Christmas Nativity scene. The leftover paint

and markers were ideal to decorate ornaments for the tree sale. 

But where do all of these treasures come from? A very good question. My guess is from

years of church school classes, led by wonderful members of our church, leaving behind the

bits and pieces to be utilized again. Just recently we received a dozen large glass jars which

we cannot wait to turn into a Christmas or Easter centerpiece in the year to come. We have

certainly been grateful for the supplies, and proud to leverage these remnants of the past

as we introduce a new generation to church school. Which leads me to your mission. Next

time you find odds and ends you believe may add a little something to our lessons, please

let us know! We would be happy (space willing) to add to our collection. Who knows, maybe

you'll see those items highlighted in a future newsletter as part of our newest lesson :)

PS - On behalf of the nursery, any gently used children's toys or books are also welcome! 

Happy August,

   Shandy Roehrig - Christian Education Representative on the Church Council 

   & Church School Team Leader

SUMMER REFLECTIONS FROM CHURCH SCHOOL

CHURCH SCHOOL PROGRAM STARTS ON SEPTEMBER 10
Mark your calendars and plan for your children (4K-7th grade) to join us

this coming year for our Church School program! Come around 9:45 on

Sunday morning, September 10, for registration before the 10:00 welcome

back Church School class! We can't wait to see all of the children gather

for another fun year of learning and service to the church and community!
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YOGA NOW OFFERED ON WEDNESDAY EVENINGS
A heads up that yoga will now be held on Wednesdays going forward.

Everyone is welcome to participate each Wednesday evening at 6:00 for

a yoga class at church, led by Dawn Stacey, a licensed yoga instructor

and PTA. The group meets in the open classroom space across from the

music room. Each class costs $12, payable to Dawn via check, cash, or

Venmo. 

Thank you to all those who have already received

training on CPR and the use of our church AED

device. There are several people who were interested

in receiving training but were unable to attend either

of the previous training sessions. Bill Bond would like

to offer an additional session on Sunday, September

10, following the 10:00 worship service. If you are

interested, contact the church office. We hope that,

with all the individuals learning and training to assist

should a medical need arise at church, we are

creating a safer place for everyone. 

"MEDICS IN OUR MIDST" TRAINING SESSION ON SEPTEMBER 10

Phil Stepanksi, Pastor Scott,
instructor Paul Taleck, Tom &
Shandy Roehrig, and David Franks
at a training session in June. 

We would like to thank Karl Pradel for lighting our

Christ Candle each and every week for many, many

years! Karl began lighting the Candle not long after it

was dedicated in 2003. For many years, his son,

William, accompanied him.

The Christ Candle was a memorial gift in memory of

Marti DeMario's mother, Ruth Schwendener. It hangs

on a sconce in the pulpit. The Candle burns

continuously and every single week a new candle is

put in place. As the flame is transferred, a prayer

created by Jeff Suddendorf and Marti is recited (see

right). 

Karl is in the process of moving to Shorewood. We

wish him well and thank him for his years of

dedication to this church and this meaningful act -

"lighting the candle to remind us of God’s presence"!

SPECIAL THANKS TO KARL PRADEL - LIGHTING THE CHRIST CANDLE
Loving God, source of peace

and grace, we light this candle

to remind us of your constant

presence in this church.

Tending to it helps us to not

take you or one another for

granted. Give us strength in

the coming week so that we

may continue to be faithful to

you, each other and this

church. Today, and in the

coming week, we especially

remember ..., and all those

who need your love. May your

light shine upon 

them and us. 

Amen.
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THEMES FOR WORSHIP IN AUGUST

August 6: Genesis 32:22–31     Matthew 14:13–21

10th Sunday after Pentecost, Communion Sunday 

The Genesis text has Jacob wrestling with an angel, while Jesus is challenged to

feed a multitude with a few loaves and fish in the gospel of Matthew. We come to

the Communion Table to consider the ways we are blessed and how we might share

those blessings with our neighbors.
 

August 13: Genesis 37:1–4, 12–28     Matthew 14:22–33 

11th Sunday after Pentecost 

Today’s texts include the story of Joseph as he is lifted from a pit into an unknown

future, and the Gospel of Matthew has Peter attempting to walk on water. The

theme of faith and faithfulness will be lifted, as we seek to trust in God and follow

God’s plan.
 

August 20: Genesis 25:19–34     Matthew 13:1–9, 18–23 

12th Sunday after Pentecost

The Genesis story of rival twins, invites us to examine the things that divide us, and

a parable about seeds sown in a variety of places along the path provides an

opportunity to reflect on our spiritual growth.
 

August 27: Genesis 28:10–19a     Matthew 13:24–30, 36–43

13th Sunday after Pentecost, Baptism of Cora Manderscheid

The story from Exodus is one of cunning midwives, a courageous mother, and a

vigilant sister-- providing examples of what it means to act and to live our faith in

response to God’s call. We might ask, “Where in today’s world is the church called

to such acts of courage, defiance, and faithful action?”

NO CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES THIS MONTH
The June Church Council Minutes will be approved at the August 10, 2023 meeting. They

will appear in the September newsletter. 

CONFIRMATION
Pastor Scott will begin this year's Confirmation program in September. Parents of 8th

graders, please be on the lookout for more information in the coming weeks. If you would

like, you may email Scott at pastorscott@portucc.org to confirm that your child will be

participating. 



OUR PASTOR PARISH RELATIONS (PPR) TEAM
Summer greetings from the Pastor Parish Relations Team (PPR). You may wonder, what is a

Pastor Parish Relations Team? How do we serve our church? Believe it or not, you can

enter this very question into the Google search engine and the following definition will

arrive. "The pastoral relations committee (or team) supports and maintains an open

relationship between the minister and members of the congregation. It helps the minister

and the members of the church to share ideas, hopes, dreams and interpretations of

mission". We here at First Congregational would add to that definition by saying "The PPR

team helps facilitate the direct and open communications between members and our

minister with a goal of helping both parties feel as comfortable as possible when difficult

issues need to be addressed". This type of team can be most useful when new ministers join

a long standing congregation, which is precisely why our team exists. 

Our PPR team, in addition to supporting congregational needs, has been spearheading the

creation of a Pastoral Evaluation process for our church. Just as many of us experience in

our own professions, a well rounded evaluation includes both a self assessment as well as

an evaluation by others. Through this process, areas of success as well as areas of

improvement are identified. Goals and objectives then follow to help set the course forward. 

The UCC provides guidance on the creation of pastoral evaluations, and there are several

publications which highlight the delicate nature in which a pastoral evaluation should be

considered. Our team has been hard at work reading and considering these resource

materials to help guide us forward. We have created a rough draft of the evaluation, which 

 we will be fine tuning throughout the next few weeks. The hope is to be ready to begin our

first annual evaluation process when the new program year begins next month. 

Our PPR team currently consists of six members, including several who were on the Search

Committee. This is by design, as it is recommended there is continuity between the hiring of

a new minister and the establishment of the PPR team. Now that our team will be

completing its third year, we encourage others to consider sharing their talents with the

team. If you have interest in joining us, we encourage you to complete the Ministry Options

Survey, and we will reach out to you. 

If you'd like to engage the PPR team for support, please feel free to send us an email at

portuccppr@gmail.com. All members of the PPR team, including Pastor Scott, have access

and one of us would be happy to respond. 

Sincerely, Your PPR Team 

Shandy Roehrig, Pam Geiken, Sarah Riemer, Doug McManus and Joe Mueller
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Church Team Spotlight

mailto:portuccppr@gmail.com
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LIGHTHOUSE PLANS FOR AUGUST
Lighthouse has a variety of activities for the remainder of summer. Check them out!

INVITATION TO HEATWOLE'S 50TH ANNIVERSARY PARTY ON AUGUST 6
The Heatwole Family invites you to an anniversary party for Carolyn and Craig who are

celebrating 50 years of marriage. The party will be held in Fellowship Hall on Sunday

afternoon, August 6, from 1:00 - 4:00. Feel free to drop by and enjoy refreshments in honor

of this special couple. The family requests no gifts please.



We are collecting at church
through Sunday, August 13th.

Please place items in the
marked basket located 
in the church entryway. 



Thank you!

First Congregational Church
Community Outreach Team



Congratulations to Pastor Scott's daughter Ruth McLeod for successfully defending her

dissertation for her Ph.D. at the University of Connecticut. Ruth will begin working at the

College of Holy Cross in Worcester, MA as a visiting professor of psychology and

neuroscience.
 

Congratulations to Brett Dimmer who completed his first season as Director of the Port

Washington City Band on Sunday night, July 23.
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SPECIAL THANKS
To Rev. Don Niederfrank for his preaching and worship leadership on July 9, 16, and 23.

His insightful sermons and storytelling are always appreciated! Don was also on call for

pastoral care while Pastor Scott was on vacation in July.
 

To Rev. Steve Davidson for officiating at a graveside service at Union Cemetery on July 15

for the family of Daniel Smith, one of our former members, who died on November 25,

2021 in Port Charlotte, FL.
 

To our worship leaders in July: Ken Matthews, Scott Symes, Ric Probst, and David Franks.
 

To our July Offering Counters: Kathy Bretl, Ken Matthews, Joe and Bev Mueller, Phil

Stepanski and Tracy Bretl, and Joe Rychtik.
 

To Meg Tackes for writing greeting cards for the month of July.
 

To Elijah Perez for pulling weeds and laying mulch around the church grounds.
 

To Scott Symes, Jeanne Mantsch, and Mike Dimmer, for tackling the weeds in Creekside

Commons.

IN OUR PRAYERS
Phil Stepanski and his family. Phil’s mother, Doris Stepanski, passed away on Monday, July

17 at the age of 95. Funeral services were held for Doris on July 20 and she was interred

on July 21.
 

Ed Thomas. Ed has moved to Ellen’s Home in Port Washington and is living with

Alzheimer's.
 

Carl Anderson. Savannah Anderson’s father, Carl, has started chemotherapy and radiation

treatment for cancer in his abdomen.

Ned Huwatschek. Ned will be undergoing back surgery on Thursday, August 3. 

Eva Perez. Eva will be undergoing a medical procedure at Children's Hospital at the end of

August. 

CONGRATULATIONS



        6 -   Terry and Kathy Bretl

        8 -   Chad and Miriam Mitchell

       11 -    Matt and Sarah Riemer

       16 -   Dennis and Heather Brede

       18 -   Craig and Carolyn Heatwole

       23 -   Tim and Kierstin Cira

                 Dale and Pru Palecek

       28 -   Jeanne Kasza and Anthony James

AUGUST WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES    

Please contact Beckie Perez, 

at office@portucc.org, 

if you would like to add a

Birthday or Anniversary.

1 -      Connor Cowen                                                              

2 -     Shane Stimac                                                   

          Carter Schlehlein                                                          

4 -      Matt Schlehlein                                               

           Pru Palecek

5 -      Jessica Jacque

           Kyle Guschl                                                                      

6 -      Josh Jacque                                             

7 -       Reese Kasza-James                                                      

8 -       Brady Calder                                                                  

           Jodi Cowen                                                                    

           Jeanne Kasza                                                                 

9 -      Marcus Karrels                                                            

11 -     Paul Ehrlich                                                                    

12 -    Kierstin Cira                                                                                   

13 -    Neil Johnson                                                                                  
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AUGUST BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS          

14 -      Doug McManus                                                      

16 -      Ken Matthews                                                        

19 -      Drue Nelson

            Nyzir Katzer                                                            

21 -     Andrew Arthur

            Travis Franke                                                         

22 -     Shandy Roehrig

            Chloe Rychtik

23 -     Will Pradel

24 -     Hope Gilhooly

            Julie Schlehlein

25 -     William Kincaid

26 -     Ella Hoffmann

27 -     Sean Gilhooly

            Ella Gilhooly

            Emily Mitchell                

LET US KNOW IF YOUR CONTACT INFO CHANGES
As always, please reach out if your contact information changes. You

may email Beckie in the Church Office at office@portucc.org. Thank

you!



AUGUST 2023 CALENDAR
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First Congregational Church - United Church of Christ

131 North Webster Street

Port Washington, WI 53074

(262) 284-2022

website - portucc.org, email - office@portucc.org
 

Church Summer Office Hours

      Tuesday - Friday mornings from 8:30 - Noon

Pastor Scott's Office Hours

      Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursdays, and by appointment

Financial Administrator Phil's Office Hours

       Monday afternoons from 4:30 - 6:30
 

Office Staff 

       Rev. Dr. Scott McLeod, Pastor - pastorscott@portucc.org

              cell phone - (262) 903-0449, home phone - (262) 723-1100

       Amy Gilhooly, Communications Director - amyg@portucc.org

       Beckie Perez, Office Manager - office@portucc.org

       Phil Stepanski, Financial Administrator - phil@portucc.org
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CHURCH INFORMATION
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STAY CONNECTED

Congregational Connections    l    Volume 3, Issue 8

Like us on Facebook  

   "First Congregational Church, Port Washington, WI"

Subscribe to our YouTube Channel 

   "First Congregational Church of Port Washington"

Receive our E-Blasts (emails) 

   Please let us know if you would like to be added or have a new email address 

Check out the church website - portucc.org

PayPal is an easy way to give to the church to pay your

pledge and/or make an extra financial gift. You can find the

PayPal button on the home page of the church website

(portucc.org) or use this QR code. Thank you!

ONLINE GIVING WITH PAYPAL

Years
1898-2023

http://portucc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/FirstCongregationalChurchPortWashingtonWI
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCStYFW2M0SIldm9wT4eLeYA
https://www.portucc.org/
http://portucc.org/
https://www.paypal.com/donate?hosted_button_id=LB6LUMFV7D7PS
http://portucc.org/

